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TENPIN BOWLING ASSOCIATION OF QUEENSLAND INC

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

AT SPORTS HOUSE MILTON 26th MARCH 2011
The President convened the meeting at 9.05am
Present

Board Members: Trevor Gilliland, Morty Douglass, John McKenna, Andrew Shinnie,  Gina  Gilliland.

Staff:  Gail Torrens,  Ian Renfrey, Ryan Xia.
Delegates:  Beth Boyd - Tweed, Margaret Mottlee - Mt Warren, Bernie Madden - Sunset, Narelle Qualischefski - Sunshine, Barbara Lutz - Bundaberg. 
Observers: Ray Mottlee, Donna Wingett,  Greg Naylor, Wendy Otago,  Grant Otago, Cedric Reinhardt, Mandy Bassett, Rachael Wingett, Matt Watson, Ben Madden.
Apologies

Kim Mogg, Ray Trenham, Daniel Simpson, Ann Khan, Bruce Morris,  Broni Morgan, Gordon Little, Pat Somerville.
Minutes of the previous AGM & Matters arising

There being no matters arising the minutes were accepted – Moved Andrew Shinnie,  Seconded Gina Gilliland. 

Correspondence

There was no correspondence. 
Reports 

The President and Secretary asked that their reports be taken as read following which the Secretary suggested that Gail read her reports personally. Gail happily accepted this offer.

Following these reports,  the meeting was suspended for a few minutes to allow for refreshments
Financial  Reports
John introduced Ryan Xia our accountant and advised that our accounting system had now changed from Quick Books to MYOB. John read the Income & Expenditure reporting from the Auditor which reported a deficit of $24,000 as compared to a deficit of $69,400 in the previous year.

 John also advised that the State government had increased our funding to the next level, and that we were one of only 5 sports in Queensland to receive an increase.
Thanks were accorded to Gail who was largely responsible for much of the paperwork involved with our successful application.

Budget

John presented a budget which was accepted by the meeting and will now go directly to the Board for ratification and scrutiny.

Following this, Trevor thanked the Treasurer for his strenuous efforts with the organisational finances.
Appointment of Auditor
Trevor moved that we reappoint the same auditor as in the present year and this was unanimously approved.

Notices of Motion

There were 3 Notices of Motion all proposed by the President and Seconded by the Secretary. The first two were simple procedural matters and the third concerned the combining of Committees now that there is only one State team for Adults, Youth, Seniors and Restricted. All notices are as per the submitted documentation (attached), and all were passed unanimously.
Election of Board for 2011
There were no new nominations and the existing Board had in its entirety renominated. The President therefore declared that for 2011 the Board would remain unchanged.

President: Trevor Gilliland

Vice-Pres South: Broni Morgan

Vice-Pres North: Robbie Buckley
Immediate past President: (Non voting) - Gina Gilliland  
TBA Representative: (Non voting) – Gordon Little

Promotions Officer:  (Non voting) - Morty Douglass

Secretary: Andrew Shinnie

Independent Proprietor Representative: Bruce Morris

AMF Representative: Jason Benham
                                     At this point a short coffee break was called 
Election of National Delegates to TBA AGM

The President advised that our current State Membership stood at 5168 and consequently Queensland was entitled to 2 delegates to the national AGM. The Secretary, Andrew Shinnie, and President Trevor Gilliland were duly elected to attend this meeting.

The meeting was asked if there were any specific issues they wished raised at this meeting. Gina Gilliland asked that the issue of State Team selection be raised, she reasoned that a National body should not dictate how a State Team be selected.

The issue of Junior (Presidents Shield) formation/roll-off dates was also raised, the presently allocated dates being totally unsatisfactory for Team selection.

Morty Douglass asked that more Lane Certification Courses be approved as the cost of travel in Queensland for authorised inspectors was prohibitive and current inspectors were loath to travel hundreds of k’s without recompense. After discussion it was decided that this was an internal State matter.
The subject of certified ball drillers was also raised and several people were concerned that although people had actually passed the course some of them were still totally incompetent when drilling and /or fitting a ball. 

Election of Adult & Youth Committees
The President reminded the meeting that following the joint TBA/TBAQ decision the Invitational Teams were now discontinued and that as from now there would only be a single State Team for Adults, Youth, Seniors and Restricted Grade Bowlers.

Junior Teams were not affected by this change and will remain North and South.

The Board had resolved at its last full meeting to stipulate the structure of these Committees and consequently they would consist of 3 people -  a Chairperson + one Committee person from the South and one Committee person from the North.  A Committee of 3.

The Adult Committee

The following people were nominated:
Broni Morgan as Chairperson

Leanne Nastasi North Queensland 
Morty Douglass
The Youth Committee
The following people were elected:

Gina Gilliland as Chairperson

Peter Finitsos North Queensland

Ray Mottlee
Val  Radicke
(It was decided by the Board that in this instance 4 people would be acceptable on the Youth Committee and it was moved by John McKenna and seconded by Margaret Mottlee that in the event of a tied vote the Chair of this Committee would have a casting vote. The motion was carried.)
General Business
Hall of Fame
Trevor Gilliland proposed that the Secretary, Andrew Shinnie, be inducted into the Queensland Hall of Fame for his administrative efforts. This was seconded by John McKenna and carried unanimously. The Secretary thanked the meeting for the honour of this appointment.

50 Years of Queensland Bowling

Mr Cedric Reinhardt addressed the meeting regarding the subject of this being the 50th year of Bowling in Queensland this August.

He suggested that something be done to recognise this event and general discussion followed.

Morty Douglass stressed the importance of branding and suggested that we incorporate a 50th year celebration into a major Queensland event. The forthcoming State Team roll-off at Robina was considered to be a possible event.

John McKenna said that TBA, AMF and Brunswick should become involved in this. The President intimated that the consensus of the room was that TBAQ should do something about this occurrence.
There being no further  Business the President closed the meeting at 11.30am

A full transcript of all reports was provided in the booklet documentation given to the delegates prior to the meeting. This booklet will also be made available on the TBAQ web site.
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